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Greener  K adina

At Kadina we pride ourselves on the variety of ways we engage young people in learning. The Greener 
Kadina gardening group is no exception. Once a week, five boys from Years seven and eight, work with 
Science teacher Mr Graf to get their hands dirty and make Kadina High a greener more beautiful place. The 
boys are learning about garden maintenance: how to plant trees, use tools, work safely and achieve something 
as part of a team. In the photo, small native trees and ground cover are being planted on a steep slope near 
the entrance of the school to prevent erosion, attract birds and pollinating insects. The boys love being 
outdoors and working with their hands, as well as the sense of achievement they get from a job well done. As a 
group they decide what projects they will work on. They must plan out what tools and plants will be needed, as 
well as water and maintain their creations. This means that they are also learning about budgeting, planning, 
patience and commitment. Next term the group will continue to work to improve the entrance of the school, so 
keep your eyes out for any changes. The boys working in the project are: Lachlan Charles, Eric Williams, Blaze 
Smith, Brayden Hall and Ryan Millar. 

Principal Mr Ian Davies assists in the rejuvenation of the gardens around Kadina.
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First day of Term 4
14 October

Year 10 into 11 Information 
Evening
17 October

Curtain Call
7 November

Year 12 Formal
12 November 

P&C Meeting 3rd Monday of 

We would like to respectfully acknowledge 
the Elders past and present of the Wijabul 
Wiyabal people and other peoples of 
Bundjalung Nation. We acknowledge that 
they are the first peoples of this land on 
which our school stands.

Twice in the past month Kadina staff and students have been lucky 
enough to spot our resident koala high up in the trees above our 
school.



https://www.facebook.com/OfficialKadinaHighSchool/

Kadina hosted a number of departmental staff for a Pathways Workshop on how to engage students in 
TAFE options. Pictured here is Jahna doing an acknowledgment for country in Bundjalung.

Students from the SRC providing catering. Njoki, Georgia and Emily also performed for our visitors as they 
entered the campus library.

These girls were fortunate to  perform for the NSW Governor The Honourable Margaret Beazley at a Regal 
function in Lismore. Our school captains elect also attended a function at Southern Cross University where 
the Governor was the occasional speaker.

VE T Pathways  Meet ing



Yr  10 Geography Excurs ion to  Byron Bay

Year 10 students have been studying coastal processes and sustainable tourism in Geography. In an attempt 
to enrich this study on Tuesday 24th September all year 10 students went on an excursion to Byron Bay. Stu-
dents studied the impacts of erosion on the coastal environment and strategies put in place by Byron Council 
to limit coastal erosion. 

Students then caught the solar train to Elements Resort where they went on a tour of the resort to look at 
examples of sustainable tourism in practise.



Year	7	News	
Congrats	to	the	following	students	who	were	awarded	GOLD	
for	RSFP	this	Term	3:	

Week	5:	Elanor,	Sarah,	Jack	,	Riley,	Anabel,	Grace,	Charlee	
and	Kira!	

Week	9:	Sarah	De	Vries	and	Cooper	Power!	

Plans	are	underway	for	our	end	of	year	excursion.	We	are	planning	a	trip	to	Thunderbird	Park	for	a	2	
hour	waterfall	hike,	swim	and	then	a	high	ropes	challenge.	It	will	be	a	huge	day.	Kids	are	required	to	
bring	hats,	sunscreen,	plenty	of	energy	food,	swimmers	etc	and	lots	of	water!	It	will	be	a	FANTASTIC	
day!	Notes	will	go	out	early	next	term	and	I	hope	everyone	attends.	Please	let	me	know	if	you	need	
financial	support	to	cover	the	costs.

Ms	Jude	

Year	7	Adviser	

Over the last two weeks Kadina has been steadily expanding its sheep herd, with the addition of 5 lambs to 
the flock. The lambs are all feeding well and are being looked after by their mothers with two being confirmed 
as Ewe's (female). The genders of the others will be determined next term through routine husbandry and 
animal welfare practices to ensure all lambs grow up healthy.

K adina’s  Sheep Herd



Year  12 Farewel l  Assembly













Notices

K adina canteen now offers  ef tpos  fac i l i t ies  which can be used 
for  the purchase of  food and uni forms. 





The Japan Exchange & Teaching Programme is a Japanese Government 
initiative that aims to improve foreign language education and promote grass-

roots internationalisation at the local level. It offers Australian university 
graduates the opportunity to live and work in Japan as Japanese government 

employees. Roles are available as Assistant Language Teachers (ALTs) in 
primary and secondary schools, or Coordinators for International Relations 

(CIRs), interpreting and translating in local government offices.
Both are full-time, paid positions with requisite conditions.

Flights to and from Japan are included.

Come along to an information session to 
learn more about the fantastic opportunities 

on offer through the JET Programme:

Date: Wednesday 9th October 2019
Time: 4:00pm-6:00pm

Venue: Japan Centre Gallery, Lismore
Campus, Southern Cross University

For further information please contact:
Consulate-General of Japan
Level 12, 1 O'Connell Street
Sydney, NSW 2000
Tel: (02) 9250 1000 E-mail: cginfo@sy.mofa.go.jp

https://www.sydney.au.emb-japan.go.jp/itpr_en/education.html

http://jetprogramme.org/en/



 
From your mobile device go to the App Store (iPhone/iPad) OR 
Google Play (Android) search for School Stream and download 
the app to your phone   

   
    , 

 
   

 Make sure you agree to push notifications 

 Once School Stream has nished installing, open the app, type 
your school name into the search THEN select your school

     
For more detailed instructions go to schoolstream.com.au/download 

    

How to download your FREE app

Receive school information, instantly and directly to your smartphone
Your school now has a FREE app 
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